Report on 1 Day Divine Principle Seminar

Helsinki, Finland, 24. November 2012
Yong Cheon Song

Two guests attended our one-day workshop at the outskirts of Helsinki on Nov. 24, 2012.

The contents of the workshop including an overview of the Principle of Creation, the Fall and the
Mission of the Messiah.

One of the guests heard several parts of the Divine Principle before, but heard the Mission of the
Messiah and the Life of Jesus for the first time. He is very grounded in the Bible but very open at the
same time. He has already decided to attend one of the next 7-day workshops.

A new guest, a Finnish lady turned Muslim, (Ahmadiyya Islam) heard everything for the first time; she
is very inspired about Father Moon, having read his autobiography. (The Ahmadi Muslims expect Jesus
to return, they believe in peaceful methods, centered on the Qur'an and the pure teaching of the
Prophet Mohammad.)

Although we presented a lot of new information within a short time, she was open, expressing her
views and questions honestly.

Having rented a retreat place at the far outskirts of Helsinki, with buffet lunch and refreshments
ordered beforehand, we could relax and continue sharing while eating, looking out from the restaurant
window over the scenery of the Baltic Sea that lay in grey November tones. But our discussions -
though much too short - and our human relationships were vibrant with life and colour!

When we parted there was a sense of brotherhood/sisterhood among all participants, and sincere
well-wishing.
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